
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be conducted at the District Office, 38 Sandy 

Hollow Road, Port Washington on Wednesday, June 5, 2024 at 7 PM to inform the residents and 

taxpayers of the Port Washington Water District of the need to increase and improve its 

facilities as follows:  Sandy Hollow Station Wells 1 and 2 PFAS Treatment Enhancement; Neulist 

Station Site, Mechanical and Chemical Improvements; Hewlett Station Well 4 PFAS Treatment 

Enhancement; Bar Beach Station Well 6 PFAS Treatment, Raising of Well and Miscellaneous 

Improvements; Ricks Station Well 7 PFAS Treatment, Raising of Well and Miscellaneous 

Improvements; Morley Park Station PTAS Building Roof Enclosure; Longview Booster Station 

Electrical, Lighting and SCADA Upgrades and Replacement of Bilco Hatches and Stairs; 

Replacement of Cast Iron Water Mains; and Southport Station Water Storage Tank 

Rehabilitation and Miscellaneous Improvements; including any and all necessary furnishings, 

equipment, machinery, apparatus, installations, appurtenances, accessories and related 

engineering and other costs in connection with the foregoing, all as further described in detail 

in the engineering report dated May 2024, prepared by D&B Engineers and Architects, D.P.C., 

engineers duly licensed by the State of New York, on behalf of the District, at the estimated 

maximum cost of $61,000,700.  The District will petition the Town of North Hempstead for 

bonding in this amount to cover the cost of these projects. At said public hearing, the Port 

Washington Water District will hear all persons interested in said subject matter thereof.  
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In advance of the District hearing, the Port Washington Water District will be holding 

Community Information Meetings for the Proposed Water Supply Improvements on Tuesday, 

May 28, 2024 at the Port Washington Library at 9:30a.m. this meeting will also be viewable as a 

livestream on the District’s Facebook page. The virtual meeting will be held via Zoom at 7p.m. 

Residents can register for these meetings at www.pwwd.org/public-bond-meetings-2024.  

 

 


